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REPORT OF THE BUREAU OF THE INLAND TRANSPORT COMMITTEE 
 

 In accordance with the decision taken by the Inland Transport Committee (ITC) at its sixty-fourth 
session (ECE/TRANS/139, para. 124), its Bureau met on 21 February 2002, 8-9 July 2002, and 3-4 December 
2002.  The reports of the Bureau’s meetings are reproduced below for consideration by the Committee.  The 
Committee may wish to discuss the questions in greater detail under the respective items of the agenda. 
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JOINT MEETING OF THE BUREAU AND THE CHAIRPERSONS OF ITC SUBSIDIARY 
BODIES TO DISCUSS STRATEGIC OBJECTIVES OF THE COMMITTEE 

 
(21 February 2002) 

 
ATTENDANCE 
 
1. The meeting of the Bureau of the Inland Transport Committee, which was chaired by Mrs. Virginia Tãnase 
(Romania) was attended by the following members of the Bureau and Chairpersons of its subsidiary bodies: 

Mr. Henri Courtois (Belgium), Mr. Jouko Alaluusua (Finland), Mrs. Pascale Buch (France), Mr. Peter Päffgen 

(Germany), Mrs. Styliani Mnimatidou (Greece), Dr. G. Szabo (Hungary), Dr. Istvan Valkar (Hungary), Mr. Bert 
Jan Griffioen (Netherlands), Ms. Marjolein Masclee (Netherlands), Mr. José Alberto Franco (Portugal), 
Mr.Viacheslav Arsenov (Russian Federation), Mr. Boris Kisulenko (Russian Federation), Mr. Vadim Kutenev 
(Russian Federation), Mr. Nikolay I. Matushenko (Russian Federation), Mrs. Lyoudmila Renne (Russian 
Federation), Mr. Bernard Perisset (Switzerland), Mr. Jean-Claude Schneuwly (Switzerland), Mrs. Umit Armangil 
(Turkey), Mr. Mykhailo A. Mezherytskyi (Ukraine). 

SUGGESTIONS FOR A STRATEGIC APPROACH 
 
2. The Meeting considered a paper entitled “Suggestions for a Strategic Approach” by Mr. Henri Courtois 
(Belgium), Vice-Chairman of the ITC (TRANS/2002/6, Appendix). 

3. On the basis of the interventions by Chairpersons of the Committee’s subsidiary bodies, the Bureau agreed 
that : 

- the paper “Suggestions for a Strategic Approach” is a working paper to raise a number of questions 
regarding the Committee’s activities and to undertake a brainstorming of possible options which may be examined 
in view of a strategic approach. 

- such a strategic approach should aim at preserving and making better known the Committee’s strengths 
and at identifying measures to address any shortcomings. 

- consideration was required to introduce greater flexibility in the working methods with a view to using 
scarce resources even more economically. The possibility of setting up Ad hoc working groups for specific tasks 
and within a limited time frame should be considered. 

- many issues that are cross-sectoral in nature, e.g. visas, security, mobility, methodological questions, 
ageing, etc. could benefit from an inter-Working Party approach. It might also be useful to consider joint meetings 
of bodies of different organizations. 

- in addition to technical and legal discussions which often lead to the development of international legal 
instruments, exchanges of views on best practices on issues on which legally binding commitment cannot be 
achieved could be organized. 
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- considering the financial limitations of resources, the Bureau discussed the possibilities of extending 
outputs through the reallocation of existing budgetary funds.  This required an analysis of the work of the ITC 
Subsidiary Bodies, as well as the experience acquired by other international organizations.  In this connection, the 
question of seeking external financing for activities from the industry or international organizations was also 
discussed.  On this last point, a word of caution was expressed in order to maintain the independence of the 
decision-making process. 

- the results of the work accomplished in the framework of a number of subsidiary bodies being on sale, the 
question was raised whether the related revenues could not be used for funding specific activities of the 
Committee. 

- the revised strategic paper should make reference to links with other organizations doing similar work, 
e.g. EU, ECMT, OECD, etc.  Cooperation with ECMT was particularly important since memberships of the two 
organizations were similar.  Also, reflections on the impact of future EU enlargement should be included. 

- how to improve the relationship with international financial institutions such as the World Bank should also 
be considered. 

- further consideration should be given as to how to continue the discussion on strategy, whether a working 
group on strategy should be created or whether the Bureau should fulfil this task.  There was agreement that the 
consideration of strategic questions should be pursued by the Bureau. 

4. The Meeting decided that : 

- members of the Bureau and Chairpersons of ITC subsidiary bodies should be invited to comment on the 
Courtois paper before 31 March 2002 in writing to the secretariat. 

- the secretariat would subsequently forward the proposals to all Bureau members, including Mr. Courtois 
who offered to prepare a new draft of the paper on strategic objectives for consideration at the next Bureau 
meeting. 

5. The next Bureau meeting should be held, in principle, in the first half of June 2002. 

 
*      *       *
























